



MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE
AUGUST 8, 2017
3:30 P.M. 

The following persons were present for the meeting: Chairperson John Gradwell; Committee member Donna Isenberg; Councilmembers President David Quarry, Dave Fortson, Jim Bair, Mayor Dee Dee Brown, Maintenance Supervisor Tom Yarnell, Assistant Borough Secretary Melody J. Parsons, and Borough Manager William W. Wheeler.
Chairperson Gradwell called the meeting to order.

VISITORS:  Jennifer Clark and Gary Cramer
RECOGNIZE GUESTS AND PUBLIC COMMENT:
MAINTENANCE DEPARTMENT SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT:   Supt. Tom Yarnell asked if there were any questions on the Maintenance Supervisor’s Report. Councilperson Isenberg asked what a light tower means. Chairperson Gradwell stated that Supt. Yarnell is talking about a light tower for when they work at night. It is a hazard for the men to work out at night. Councilperson Bair said Supt. Yarnell should find a reasonably priced light and we will pay for it out of Water and Sewer.  
Chairperson Gradwell asked Supt. Yarnell if he put handicapped parking spaces in the 6th and 8th Street parking lots. Supt. Yarnell responded that he has. He also asked if Maintenance picked up the trash in the parking lots.  Maintenance does not pick up the trash in the parking lot Park’s Garbage does. 

Councilperson Bair asked if the water mains on 30th Street and Fairgrounds Road have been properly fixed. Supt. Yarnell responded yes they are. Manager Wheeler stated that he is not convinced that we should not go back in after Fair week and dig up the area in Fair Grounds Road and put a new section of the pipe there. Supt. Yarnell stated that he would like to abandon the 4” line and tie it into the new 8” line. Manager Wheeler stated that is another thing we can do. We are not sure who all the 4” line is servicing. We do not have a schedule of who is laterally on the 4” line. We have to dig it up and find out who is laterally tied into the 4” and move them over to the 8” line. Supt. Yarnell stated the 4 houses that are on Crooked Creek and the Dog Groomer is on the 4” as far as we know.  
OPEN ISSUES: 

STORM INLET REPLACEMENT AND GRID: Chairperson Gradwell reported there are a lot of inlets loaded with debris.  They need to have the debris taken off of them. 
Chairperson Gradwell asked if anyone knows what is going on with 9th and Moore Streets. Councilperson Bair stated that we have any extreme water problem with the Dollar Store that needs to be addressed with them. They are causing the problem. Chairperson Gradwell will retain this on the agenda. 
PAVING ORDINANCE: Councilperson Isenberg presented copies of paving ordinances from other Communities. Chairperson Gradwell asked Councilperson Isenberg to get a date set up between herself and Councilperson Decker and get back to him. 
WATERLINE REPLACEMENT ON WASHINGTON ST: Manager Wheeler reported this is ongoing.
PAVING SCHEDULE: Chairperson Gradwell stated that he does not know when the Street Paving project is scheduled to begin.  Manager Wheeler stated that it has not been scheduled yet.
MOWING ON WARM SPRINGS/COLD SPRINGS: Chairperson Gradwell asked for a swipe to be taken down the right-of-way so it looks better. Manager Wheeler asked Supt. Yarnell what he found out about the mower. Supt. Yarnell reported that Walker Township is willing to trade hour for hour. They want something in writing that we will cover liability issues when they are here. Manager Wheeler responded that we can do that. Manager Wheeler asked Supt. Yarnell to call the DOC crew and see if they can do weed whacking along the highway. 
FIRE HALL TRUCK EXIT: Manager Wheeler stated that the engineers have come up with a plan to fix this. He recommends this be included in the next years paving budget. 

POTHOLE REPAIR GRID: Supt. Yarnell has potholes repaired as he has someone available.
SIGN MAINTENANCE GRID: Supt. Yarnell reported this is ongoing.
VALVE TURNING GRID: Supt. Yarnell reported that he started valve turning today out by the high school.
8th STREET CORNER DELI –CARS TURNING INTO PARKING LOT OFF  8th STREET. SPEED BUMP TO BE INSTALLED: Manager Wheeler reported that the speed bump will be installed and removed in the winter.

9TH STREET & MOORE STREET, CURVE SIGN Schedule meeting with PennDot:

NEW BUSINESS: 
BROKEN VALVE AT 18TH AND MOORE:  This has been taken care of.
CROSSWALK PAINTING: This was discussed earlier at the Public Safety Meeting.
BETWEEN 8TH AND 7TH STREETS WALL NEEDS POWER WASHED: Chairperson Gradwell stated that the wall still needs to be cleaned. This is the entrance into the town.
WASHINGTON STREET-LINE PAINTING: Manager Wheeler stated he is trying to get Heaton’s to do the center lines throughout town.
Mayor Brown asked if the roads at the cemetery are going to be paved. Manager Wheeler reported that it is included in the contract and it will be done this year in the paving project.
Manager Wheeler reported that the cost to make the International Truck pass inspection is $19,000.00. Manager Wheeler was instructed to look in to the cost of a new truck.
ADJOURNMENT
                         BY: Melody J. Parsons



    Assistant Borough Secretary
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